SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT



PASSING THE BATON

I have been your bulletin editor for 18 years and have decided to pass the task on to our fellow parishioner, Susan Ribeiro. I've chosen to reduce my workweek to 4 days and spend that extra day biking or hiking.



I've never considered myself a creative person, but I have thoroughly enjoyed creating bulletins weekly and receiving the positive feedback from parishioners. I have known Susan for many years, and she has often submitted photos and flyers for bulletin inserts and covers. She is a very creative person, much more so than I.

The bulletin has an exciting new look, and I am looking forward to seeing more of Susan's creations. Thank you, Susan, for taking on the task of being our new bulletin editor!!!

Jane Wirth



Hi, I'm Susan! I have been a parishioner here, my goodness, it is 25 years this year. Holy Cross is a very special place and within its structure is a very special community. I am honored to be following the footsteps of Jane in creating the weekly bulletins for you.

As Jane noted, I have contributed to the bulletin in the past, and I am excited about the future. I know change can be challenging at times, but I hope to serve you well in the capacity of producing a bulletin that you find informative, engaging, and keeping our church community connected. I hope you will embrace this journey with me, as you are as much a part of what goes into this bulletin as I am looking forward to this opportunity of serving and connecting with you all. I can be reached at: susanr@holycrossrc.org.